Remembering Midnight Prayer with Father!

Richard A. Panzer December 31, 2020 World Peace and Unification Sanctuary - USA



God knows that your path is a difficult one, yet He has to put you in that position regardless. You must be sympathetic with God for having to ask such things of His children. I knew there was a reason for someone having to go that route, and when God chose me to do it I responded, "God, I want to do this and I understand Your heart in allowing this suffering to come to me. I know You have a reason and, therefore, I will completely accept and bear everything." That frame of mind opens up a whole new world where the most difficult and critical situation can be turned around 180 degrees. It is not God who will initiate that drastic change. You yourself must apply the formula.

SMM, Let Us Think Once More, 6-12-77

Hello,

I hope that you and your family are doing well at the start of 2021!

Miho and I were talking about our memories of True Father's Midnight Prayer in the Grand Ballroom when we were still celebrating God's Day according to the Gregorian calendar. I remember how reassuring it was to know that Father was leading and guiding us through all the tribulations and victories, especially at the beginning of a new year.

Many things have changed since then, but the memories of Father's impassioned words, admonitions, jokes, and yes, judgment, will never be forgotten.

We send you and your family our prayers and wishes for much love and blessing in the coming year. We also pray for God's guidance for America at this life-and-death moment in our history!

Sincerely,

Richard and Miho



May God bless you and your families!

Sincerely,

Richard

Richard A. Panzer, Ph.D., President World Peace and Unification Sanctuary - USA